

A Weekly Internal Bulletin Issued Every Friday of the Tennessee State University Year by the Office of Public Information VOL. 1, NO. 5

DECEMBER 1, 1972

BIG BLUE HARDWOOD TIGERS...

GOT THEIR 1972-73 SEASON OFF TO A GOOD START WITH THE FIRST HOME GAME IN KEAN HALL AGAINST ALABAMA A. AND M. NIGHT BEFORE LAST. COACH ED MARTIN'S CHARGES ARE SLATED FOR THEIR SECOND GAME TOMORROW NIGHT, SATURDAY, DECEMBER 2 AT KEAN HALL, AGAINST EASTERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY.

SORRY, WRONG NUMBER ...

IF YOU DIAL 291 IN ANTICIPATION OF REACHING PAYROLL SUPERVISOR MISS MILDRED CATER. MISS CATER'S EXTENSION NUMBER IS 491. THE OTHER NUMBER BELONGS TO DR. SATINDERPAUL S. DEVGAN OF THE ELECTRICAL ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT.

PHOTOGRAPHIC SERVICE...

IS AVAILABLE TO EVERY DEPARTMENT,
CADEMIC OR NON-ACADEMIC), AND ORGANIZATION (STUDENT OR FACULTY) ON CAMPUS.
BUT TO GET THE SERVICE, ONE HAS TO ASK
FOR IT. THERE IS AN OFFICIAL "REQUEST

FOR PHOTOGRAPHIC SERVICE" FORM AVAILABLE AT THE PUBLIC RELATIONS OFFICE IN GOODWILL MANOR THAT MUST BE FILLED OUT 24 HOURS IN ADVANCE OF THE TIME YOU NEED THE PHOTOGRAPHER FOR YOUR ACTIVITY.

A DENTAL SCHOLARSHIP...

FROM AMERICAN FUND FOR DENTAL EDUCATION WAS RECENTLY AWARDED WENDELL SMITH, A SENIOR PRE-DENTAL MAJOR, WHO HAILS FROM MONROE, GA. SMITH IS ONE OF 74 STUDENTS AWARDED SCHOLAR-SHIPS THIS YEAR UNDER AFDE'S DENTAL SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM FOR MINORITY STUDENTS. THE SCHOLARSHIP PROVIDES FOR AN ANNUAL STIPEND OF \$2,500, AND COVERS A FIVE-YEAR PERIOD: THE FINAL YEAR OF PRE-DENTAL STUDY AND FOUR YEARS OF DENTAL SCHOOL.

RECOMMENDATIONS...

AT A MEETING OF THE TENNESSEE HIGHER EDUCATION COMMISSION (THEC) EARLIER THIS WEEK INCLUDED BASIC FORMULA APPROPRIATIONS OF \$141,978,000 FOR 1973-74 TO OPERATE TENNESSEE'S PUBLIC COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES. OF THIS TOTAL, APPROPRIATION ALLOW-ANCE RECOMMENDED BY THE COMMISSION FOR TENNESSEE STATE WAS \$6,018 000. THE TOTAL RECOMMENDED FOR CAPITAL OUTLAY PROJECT UESTS FOR STATE INSTITUTIONS WAS \$21,069,000, WITH AN AMOUNT OF \$847,000 RECOMMENDED FOR TENNESSEE STATE. THE UNIVERSITY'S PROJECT ALREADY APPROVED FOR PRE-PLANNING BY THE STATE BUILDING COMMISSION IS A CENTRAL CHILLING PLANT.

MORE TO WIN

604TH U. S. AIR FORCE BAND ... (A-BLDG. AUDITORIUM)
WILL APPEAR IN CONCERT ON CAMPUS MONDAY, DEC. 4 AT 2 P. M.

THREE NEW B. S. DEGREE PROGRAMS...

FOR TSU HAVE BEEN APPROVED BY THE (THEC) TENNESSEE HIGHER EDUCATION COMMISSION. ARE, TRANSPORTATION AND SERVICES TECHNOLOGY. EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION, AND A COOPERATIVE PROGRAM IN HEALTH CARE ADMINISTRATION AND PLAN-NING WITH MEHARRY MEDICAL COLLEGE. FOR A THREE-YEAR PERIOD ONLY, THE UNIVERSITY WAS ALSO GRANT-ED APPROVAL FOR ASSOCIATE OF SCIENCE DEGREES IN EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION AND HEALTH CARE ADMINISTRATION. A RE-EVALUATION OF THESE TWO PROGRAMS, WHICH SHOULD NORMALLY BE IN COMMUNITY COLLEGES, IN 1975-76 WILL HELP DETERMINE THE DEMAND FOR GRADUATES AND WHETHER SUCH PROGRAMS WOULD BE MORE APPROPRIATE AT A COMMUNITY COL-LEGE.

A CHECK FOR \$5,000...

HAS BEEN RECEIVED BY PRESIDENT A. P. TORRENCE FROM STANDARD OIL (INDIANA) FOUNDATION, INC. TO COVER THREE AWARDS IN THE FOUNDATION S. 1977 - 73 OUTSTANDING TEACHING AWARDS PROGRAM. TSU IS ONE OF 34 SCHOOLS INCLUDED IN THE PRO-GRAM THIS YEAR. THIS IS THE UNIVERSITY'S THIRD YEAR OF PARTICIPATION. THE FUND COVERS \$1,000 AWARDS TO THREE TSU TEACHERS WITH THE REMAINING \$2,000 EARMARKED FOR THE UNIVERSITY'S CONTINGENCY FUND "TO BE USED IN ANY MANNER AND FOR ANY PURPOSE YOU MAY CHOOSE," ACCORDING TO THE LETTER TO PRESIDENT TORRENCE FROM THE FOUNDATION'S EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR. FOR THE PAST TWO YEARS THE \$2,000 CONTINGENCY FUND HAS BEEN USED FOR SMALL, SHORT-TERM LOANS TO STUDENTS, DR. TORRENCE TOLD THE FOUNDATION OFFICER IN HIS LETTER OF ACKNOWLEDGEMENT AND THANKS FOR THECHECK. OUTSTANDING TEACHING AWARD RECIPIENTS YEARBOOK STAFF WANTS TO KNOW WHAT BECAME OF ALL FOR 1972-73 WILL BE NAMED LATER ON IN THE SCHOOL OF THE FRESHMEN, SOPHOMORES AND JUNIORS WHO YEAR.

DEPARTMENTAL BROCHURES...

ARE ADVOCATED AND CAPABLE OF BEING PRO-DUCED THROUGH THE UNIVERSITY'S OFFICE OF PUB-LIC INFORMATION. ALL THE OFFICE NEEDS IS THE GO-AHEAD SIGNAL AND COOPERATION OF ANY DEPART-MENT HEAD WHO DESIRES A RECRUITMENT TYPE BRO-CHURE OF DEPARTMENTAL OFFERINGS IN HIS OR HER AREA. CALL 451 OR 452 FOR AN APPOINTMENT TO TALK ABOUT, AND GET STARTED ON YOUR DEPART-MENT'S BROCHURE.

PROBLEMS, PROBLEMS...

INCLUDE THE INITIAL AIRING OF WTSU, THE METER HAS YET TO MAKE ITS INITIAL APPEARANCE FOR 1972-73 AND THE BAND IS NOT GOING TO THE

THIRD ANNUAL CONCERT...

OF THE CHAPEL CHOIR. CONDUCTED BY ASSOCIATE PRO-FESSOR OF MUSIC LLOYD LUSK, AND THE STRING ENSEMBLE, CONDUCTED BY PROFESSOR OF MU-SIC, DR. W. O. SMITH, IS SET FOR TUESDAY AFTERNOON, DECEMBER 5, IN RECITAL HALL OF THE MUSIC BUILDING. APPEARANCE OF THE TWO GROUPS WILL FEATURE A PROGRAM OF CHRIST-MAS MUSIC. CONCERT TIME IS 3 P. M.

CASSETTE TAPES...

ON"THE CAMPUS INTERVIEW," COVERING VAR-IOUS ASPECTS OF THE INTERVIEW, PLUS SOME SIM-ULATED INTERVIEWS ARE AVAILABLE FOR LISTENING TO BY STUDENTS IN THE PLACEMENT BUREAU OFFICE IN THE STUDENT UNION.

PLACEMENT BUREAU REMINDERS...

INCLUDE LAST DAY FOR FILING COMPUTER INPUT FORMS FOR GRAD II IS DECEMBER 6 -(WEDNESDAY). FORMS ARE AVAILABLE IN THE PLACE-MENT OFFICE. NEXT FRIDAY, DECEMBER 8, IS A-GOOD TIME TO FILE APPLICATION FOR SUMMER EM-PLOYMENT WITH THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT. THESE APPLICATION FORMS ARE ALSO AVAILABLE IN THE PLACEMENT OFFICE.

LAST CHANCE FOR UNDERGRADS...

TO HAVE PICTURES TAKEN FOR INCLUSION IN THE 1973 YEARBOOK IS TO D A Y, FRIDAY, DECEMBER 1 BETWEEN THE HOURS OF 9 A. M. AND 5 P. M. IN ROOM 210 OF THE STUDENT UNION. THE THOUGHT IT UNFAIR NOT TO INCLUDE THEIR INDI-VIDUAL PICTURES IN THE YEARBOOK AND WHO SWORE TO THE YEARBOOK STAFFERS ON PREVIOUS YEARS, 1971 FOR EXAMPLE, THAT THE REASON THEY DID NOT HAVE THEIR PICTURES TAKEN FOR THE BOOK WAS BECAUSE THE STUDIO WAS SO FAR AWAY AND THEY HAD NO TRANSPORTATION. THE PHOTOGRAPHERS HAVE BEEN ON CAMPUS EVERY DAY THIS WEEK FOR EIGHT HOURS EACH DAY AND ONLY A HANDFUL OF UNDER-GRADS HAVE BEEN PHOTOGRAPHED, FOUR ON MONDAY AND BY WEDNESDAY, ONLY 14 IN ALL. DOES THE YEARBOOK GO BACK TO EXCLUDING UNDERGRADS?

BOWL GAME ALONG WITH THE TSU GRIDIRON TIGERS WHO'LL BE PRAYING DRAKE UNIVERSITY ON SATUR-DAY, DEC. 9, PIONEER BOWL, WICHITA FALLS. TX.